Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for November 5, 2008

Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

November 5, 2008
Public Hearing – Conditional Use Kenneth Bauer 

The public hearing for a conditional use for Kenneth Bauer was called to order by Chairperson Richard Gokey at 6:03PM. The hearing was turned over to Solicitor Joan London. Ms. London introduced 8 exhibits into the record. She explained that Mr. Bauer wished to operation a tax preparation business out of his home. Mr. Bauer explained that he would operate his business on an appointment basis with hours on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday and Saturday. Hours during the week would be from 12 to 9PM and Saturday from 10 to 4PM. He stated he had room for two cars in his driveway and his frontage on the street could accommodate 3 more vehicles. He stated he would have no employees and only some deliveries at the start. He stated he had spoken to his neighbors and they were supportive. Mr. Yanos stated that he would prefer if the business had a small sign so that people would know where the business was located. He stated he would like to see a condition that there would be no employees, that there would only be one business operated at the site and no Sunday hours. Mrs. McGrath was concerned that a sign might cause drop in traffic. Mr. Yanos explained that he didn’t want to see people driving up and down the street to find the business and annoying the neighbors. The Manager stated that the Township has an ordinance that after accumulation of 1” or more of snow or ice all vehicles must be removed from the street to accommodate the snow plows. Mr. Yanos moved to accept the exhibits into the record. Mr. Stepp seconded. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the home occupation conditioned upon: identifying the house by signage at the street; no other employees that reside outside the home; no other business operating at the site other than tax preparation, payroll services, bookkeeping and business consulting as testified; no Sunday hours and the square footage requirements for the business shall comply with the Township ordinance. Motion passed 5-0. The hearing was adjourned to executive session at 6:40PM to discuss personnel issues. 
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The November 5, 2008 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:02 PM by Chairman Richard Gokey.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Richard Gokey, Chairperson

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair

Scott Stepp

Robert Yanos

Paul Weller

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Joan London, Brian Boland, Solicitors/Kozloff Stoudt

Noel Roy, Chief of Police

ANNOUNCEMENTS- None
PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the minutes of October 15, 2008. Motion passed 4-0-1.  Mr. Gokey abstained. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mrs. McGrath, seconded by Mr. Stepp, to approve the following disbursements:






$136,975.06 General Fund




$  57,086.62 Sewer Fund

$  98,289.50 EDU Fund 

$115,018.85 Rec Fund 

$    5,942.52 Traffic Impact Fund North

$    7,794.46 Liquid Fuels 

$421,107.01 Total  


CODE ENFORCEMENT REPORT
Mrs. McGrath asked why the resident on Pennsylvania Ave. was given more time to comply with the property maintenance code. The Manager explained that the resident was never given a definite time to comply. He felt that the additional time would be necessary to be successful if the Township would have to go to court to resolve the situation. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Fire Marshal Job Description The Manager discussed the changes as suggested by the Solicitor and Manager. Staff will reconstruct the document and return it to the Board. 

Open Records Policy Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to adopt the Open Records Policy as drafted by Kozloff/Stoudt. Motion passed 5-0. 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Boland presented a draft of the Maplewood ordinance for comment. He stated that I & G Douglassville wanted to postpone their final approval until March so they can have time to line up tenants and get financing. 
Mr. Boland stated he was working on the Police Pension amendment with Tom Redmond. 

NEW BUSINESS

Electronic Pet Fences    Mr. Joseph Bucciaglia asked the Board to consider an ordinance to regulate the placement of underground electronic pet fences. He felt the fence should be located behind the right-of-way since charging animals could intimidate walkers and perhaps force the walker to step into the street. After discussion, the Board decided to ask the Planning Commission to look at the ordinance to see what changes could be made to address the problem. 
Zoning Hearing Board Recommendation - Stradford    Ms. Stradford is requesting a special use exception to run a day care facility in her home. Mr. Yanos moved to make no recommendation to the Zoning Hearing Board. 
Zoning Hearing Board Recommendation - Burzynski  Mr. Burzynski is requesting a variance for setback relief to make improvements to his back yard. The Board decided to make no recommendation to the Zoning Hearing Board. 
Change Order #1 Utility Services Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the change order. Motion passed 5-0. 

Change Order #1 Wexcon  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the change order for silt socks instead of silt fence. After discussion the Board felt they needed more information from the engineer. Motion and second was withdrawn. 

Change Order #1 Brecknock Builders Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve the change order to replace copper piping with plastic. Motion passed 5-0. 
Recreation Fees Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to dedicate the recreation fees from Hearthstone at Amity to Amity Community Park. Motion passed 5-0. 

PennDOT Agreement Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve the execution of the electronic filing agreement with PennDOT. Motion passed 5-0. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager 

Mr. Lyon reported that Dave Wheeler from the WWTP would like to seal the concrete floor in the new building. The cost will be less than that deduct from change order #1 from Brecknock Builders. 
The Leaf Creek Trail Committee will see proposals from the selected engineering firms for the Feasibility Study on November 11th. 

Mr. Lyon reported that staff had met with the Tornettas to consider comments for an overlay district. They discussed how to facilitate development of an assemblage of properties of a determined acreage. They will present to the EDAC first, then the Planning Commission. 
The Manager reported that he had met with American Outdoor Maintenance and received a proposal for snow plowing. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to enter into an agreement with American Outdoor for snow plowing. Motion passed 5-0. Mrs. McGrath asked for references and to physically inspect their place of business. 

Mr. Lyon reported that he was still waiting for the Maplewood paving bills from the engineer. 
The AWIP joint meeting needed to be rescheduled. The November 12 Planning Commission meeting was suggested. 
The Manager reported that Mr. Yanos and Mr. Stepp will be sitting in on the Chief of Police interviews, but may not participate, on November 19th. 
The Solicitor is researching the Shirey Subdivision driveway issue. The Shirey’s put in their driveway in a different location that was shown on the approved plan. They now want a certificate of occupancy without relocating the driveway. 
The Township was sent a draft of the Oley Township Comprehensive Plan for comments. It was the consensus of the Board to comment on the Yellow House sewer malfunctions. 
Mr. Lyon expressed his thanks to Sue Flemming and the Optimist Club for their efforts in organizing a successful Halloween Parade. 
The Manager asked the Board’s support for the removal of 11 arborvitae at Postal Road and Maplewood Road to resolve a sight distance problem. The Board was in favor. The Manager will contact Mr. Mauger to have them removed. 
Mr. Lyon stated he had been notified by the insurance carrier that the Township is not covered for civilians riding in fire apparatus or command vehicles except for instances such as a parade or open house where the apparatus is logged off. With the Board’s support he will notify the Chiefs of both fire companies. 

Mr. Lyon discussed the CDARS program for the Township’s finances. The CDARS program is backed by Federal loan guarantees and allows the Township to designate where to deposit the CD’s. He stated that some interest may be sacrificed, but the principal is secure. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to recommend the Manager develop an investment plan using the CDARS program with 25% to 40% funding range using the sewer, EDU and some general funds. Motion passed 5-0. 
Mrs. McGrath asked if members of the EAC were sworn into office. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to have appointed officials sworn into office. Motion passed 5-0. 

Chief of Police  

The Chief stated that there was not a crime epidemic at the skateboard park. There were instances on vandalism and smoking and one drug arrest. The police were patrolling and monitoring the park regularly. 
Supervisors

None   

PUBLIC COMMENT

Frank Burzynski asked how the electronic pet fences interact with leash laws. He also discussed the job description of the Fire Marshal and would the fire companies have a chance to review it. He thanked the Manager for finding a place for his fill from his back yard. 

Terry Jones asked if the Township got quotes for the tires the road crew bought for one of the trucks. He also asked if the Township had received an update from PennDOT on the 422/662 project. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION & ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned to executive session for personnel issues at 8:24PM on motion by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Stepp, and duly passed. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

